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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: July 25, 2017  
 
From:  La Vonda M-Pearson    Item No: 8 
  Town Clerk 
   
Subject: NOMINEES TO THE TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY - HILLTOP AD HOC 

COMMITTEE 
 
T.M. Approval: _____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION:   
 
That each Council Member nominate one individual to the Hilltop House Ad Hoc 
Committee.   

Council Member Cusack to nominate:   ___________  
Council Member Emick to nominate:   ___________  
Council Member Stanton to nominate:    ___________  
Mayor Pro Tem Bishop to nominate:   ___________  
Mayor Nassif to nominate:      ___________  
 
SUMMARY:   

At the Town Council Meeting of July 11, 2017, the Town Council unanimously 
recommended the creation of an Ad Hoc Committee to assist the Town Council in defining 
and evaluating the progression of future development for the Hilltop House.  The Ad Hoc 
Committee will be comprised of Mayor Nassif and Council Member Stanton, and will 
include five members who will be nominated by each individual Council Member.  In 
addition, public representation from members of the community who will collectively 
represent the Apple Valley Unified School District, health and wellness, the building 
industry, the Chamber of Commerce, the High Desert Community Foundation and the 
Apple Valley Legacy Trail Committee will also serve as participants on this committee.  
Appointments for members who will serve in this capacity will be selected by members of 
the industry they represent. 
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BACKGROUND: 

On May 18, 2016, the Town acquired the Hilltop House property for the purpose of 
renovating the property into a recreational amenity for the use of the public. On May 30, 
2017, The Town Council adopted Resolution No. 2017-13, which formally placed the 
property into the Town of Apple Valley Park system.  

At this stage, the Town needs to determine the best design and use for the property, as 
well as seek additional public funds/grants or private funding opportunities that would 
benefit the project. The Ad Hoc Committee will be beneficial in providing insight to the 
Town Council and staff in this endeavor.  

FISCAL IMPACT:    

N/A 

 
 


